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 22nd February 2021 
 
 

Dear Families,  
 
Changes to the in-school Breakfast and After School Club service 
 
I am writing to you give you notice that the breakfast and afterschool club (Care Club) at 
Rushey Green will change contracts from the school to an external provider on 19th April 
2021. The new provider will be Superkids Out of School Club. The childcare will still be held 
at Rushey Green and many of the current Rushey Green care club staff will continue to work 
in the care club. 
 
For many years, Rushey Green has offered a subsided care club for families. Rushey Green 
staff helped provide child care for many children during this time. Superkids are an OFSTED 
registered child care provider; the benefits of their registration are eligible parents can now 
apply and get help with the cost of childcare.  
 

Please see further details from Jo Murray - Director of Superkids  
 
Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 
Superkids Out of School Club is incredibly happy to be selected to run the Breakfast and 
After School Club service in Rushey Green School. The service will continue to run in the 
school hall with access to the outdoor football cage area. 
We have applied for Ofsted Registration and hope to start the service from Easter 2021, but 
this is dependent on how quickly Ofsted issues the certificate of registration. 
 
Service and charges: 
Superkids service will be available from children in Reception class to Year 6 and we aim to 
develop the Breakfast and After School Club by extending the choice and range of activities, 
reviewing the selection of healthy breakfast and afternoon snacks and arranging training for 
the playwork team to enhance their strengths and abilities. 
The Breakfast club will open from 7.45am-9am at £5.50 per morning.  Fees include a 
nutritious breakfast, a range of stimulating morning activities and supervision into class. 
 
The After School Club will open from 3.15pm – 6pm at £12.00 per afternoon. Fees include 
collection from classrooms to the hall, a healthy afternoon snack and a range of diverse and 
stimulating activities including sports and art 
 
Whilst we appreciate that these fees are higher than the Care Club, we hope that you will 
see value for money in the new provision. Families are encouraged to use the Gov tax-free 
childcare scheme or check online if they are eligible for Universal Credits which may cover 
up to 85% of childcare costs; especially if family/job circumstances have changed in the past 
year.             

PTO 



 

C:\Users\t 
hilton\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Outlook\WZPH6W07\Changes to the 
in-school breakfast and after school club service letter.docx 

                                        

                   
                                         

                                         

  

                                      

                                         

                     

Culverley Road, Catford, London SE6 2LA 
Tel: 020 8698 5001 

Email: admin@rusheygreen.lewisham.sch.uk 
Website: www.rusheygreen.lewisham.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher: Mrs. Lisa Williams 
Deputy Headteacher: Mr. Michael Grocock 

Deputy Headteacher: Miss Nerissa Fisher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What happens to my child’s place at the Care Club? 
 
If your child attends the Care Club and you would like to continue their place with Superkids, 
please complete a Superkids Registration Form confirming the days/sessions you would like 
to attend. This may be different from your current sessions if your requirements have 
changed. All applications and places will be allocated on a first come first served basis.  
Please note that due to Data Protection, your current place at the Care Club cannot be 
automatically transferred to Superkids, so it is essential that you complete a new 
Registration Form to ensure continuity of your place.  
 
If you would like to register a new child at the Breakfast or after school club, please also 
complete a Registration Form. 
Please note that a 2-week deposit is charged for all applications. This charge is added to 
your first invoice and is returned to you when your child leaves Superkids, subject to notice 
periods and account balance. 
 
Would you like more information? 
 
If you would like more information about Superkids, please read the Prospectus and Terms 
and Conditions which are attached. The Registration form is also attached for your 
convenience. 
 
If you have any questions or would like to speak to me about Superkids Breakfast and After 
School club, please contact Jo on Tel: 07732 305454 or email admin@superkidsclub.co.uk 
 
We are genuinely excited about the new provision and we look forward to meeting you soon. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
Jo Murray 

 
 
We thank all families in advance for their cooperation in assuring a smooth transition to our 
new breakfast and after school club provider.   
 
Yours Sincerely  
 
 

 
Lisa Williams 
Headteacher 
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